
9. CHAPMANS ROAD – PARKING RESTRICTION 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Lorraine Wilmshurst, Area Engineer 

Corporate Plan Output:  Street Markings and Signs 9.6.9 

 
 The purpose of this report is to gain Board approval for a parking restriction to be installed in 

Chapmans Road. 
 
 A request has been received from New Zealand Express for a parking restriction outside their property 

in Chapmans Road for their customers.  At times this area is fully occupied by parked workers’ cars 
from the businesses in the area.  

 
 The original request was for the restriction to extend along the whole of the frontage of the property.  

Investigation has found that this would eliminate eight parking spaces and at times there were some 
parks available.  

 
 Consultation was carried out with the business opposite New Zealand Express, and they did not see a 

need for the parking restriction to extend to eight car parks. They agreed to some parking space 
having a time restriction. 

 
 Recommendation: That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum of 60 minutes on the 

east side of Chapmans Road commencing at a point 24 metres from the 
intersection of Brightlings Road and extending in a northerly direction for 24 
metres. 


